Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – October 24, 2016
Board members present:  Stephanie Pure, Matt Gasparich, Pete Hornyack, Linda Clifton, Jim Engelhardt, Shawn Mulanix, Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Stephanie opened the meeting.

Presentation:  A. B. Ernst Park Addition Project – Jay Rood, Project Manager

An Open House on the project preceded the meeting.  This is a $750,000 capital project with plans to have the design completed in 2016, the project put out for bid and awarded in early 2017, construction in the spring/summer/fall, and an opening date in the fall of 2017 but could be later.  Suggestions from earlier public meetings have been incorporated in the plans.
Site Workshop is doing the design.  Vinita Sidhu and Lori Tang spoke about the need for ADA improvements to the site, i.e. improving the grade, adding an ADA walkway to the alley on the south side of the site.  Plans include: a slide on the hillside, rock scramble for climbing, picnic tables, additional seating.  The plaza area outside the lower entrance to the library will remain with more comfortable benches.  New plantings will focus on native, drought-tolerant ones.  Public input suggested more play elements and including space for them in the design. There will be an opportunity for public art. Discussion that the neighborhood consider applying for a City grant for art or other amenities for the park. Site Workshop would work to integrate them. Comments that the use of tile on surfaces reduces graffiti, and that improved lighting is important for people using the park and/or coming to the Library.  It was noted that the developer of the office building under construction plans to have lighting along the alley.  Also, discussion about re-naming the park, e.g. Fremont Library Park, Fremont Central Park.  Next steps are geotechnical analysis and finalizing the design. 
Events/Announcements:  
10/30:  Comment period deadline for Metro Late Night Service Proposals.  Includes routes 5 and 62 that serve Fremont.  Infrequent service impacts people who work odd hours, i.e. hospital staff; restaurant/bar workers. 
11/4:  Comment period deadline for Community Centers Strategic Plan.

(Note: check www.seattle.gov/neighborhoods/programs-and-services/outreach-and-engagement/add-your-voice regularly for opportunities for feedback.) 
10/31:  Trick or Treat in Fremont and Fremont Arts Council’s Trolloween

Fremont Siphon Replacement Project Update – Doug Marsano

Doug announced that they have been making good progress and, three weeks ago, they switched to the new siphon.  Next will be constructing the Odor Control Building and restoring the sites on the Fremont and Queen Anne sides of the canal.  They plan to finish up in the spring of 2017. 
Ship Canal Water Quality Project – Jeanne Muir, Urban Relations

Jeanne updated on Seattle Public Utilities’ project to reduce polluted stormwater and sewage from overflowing into the Ship Canal.  A tunnel / holding tank, along the north side of the Ship Canal between Ballard and Wallingford, will temporarily hold the overflow during heavy rainfall.  When the storm subsides and pipes have the capacity, the polluted stormwater and sewage will continue on to the West Point Treatment Plant in Magnolia. 
Geotechnical studies are going on along Leary Way, NW.  In Fremont, the area impacted by the tunnel construction will be the same area that was impacted by the Siphon Replacement Project Site, i.e. south of Leary Way, NW near 2nd Ave. NW.  Construction material will be barged into the area instead of being hauled on trucks. 
Membership – Norma Jones, FNC

Norma raised the issue of increasing FNC annual membership dues in 2017.  She mentioned, as a comparison, that Wallingford’s are higher than ours.  There was discussion about the FNC’s current fixed costs versus annual dues and donations.  Jim reported that we are about breaking even at $1,500 annually.  Fixed costs include mailings and annual fees for website, mailbox, and having artwork on utility boxes.  Discussion about upcoming costs to make website design improvements.  Could use Meet Up to publicize meetings and events and potentially draw new members. 

MOTION:  Norma moved that the membership rates be adjusted for 2017.  Senior:  $10 (currently $7); Individual $15 (currently $12); Household $25 (currently $20); and Angel $50 (remains the same). Toby seconded and the motion passed. 
Discussion followed about planning an annual budget to cover fixed expenses, projects, and grants. Linda will take the lead to develop a plan to be approved at the Annual General Meeting in April 2017.  Jim and Matt also volunteered. 

Projects / Issues Check-in:

HALA:  The maps that show zoning impact are out and Linda has posted them.  Biggest changes are in east Fremont.  Single family zoning is being eliminated in that area.  The Mandatory Housing Affordability (MHA) program does not justify the upzoning.  
Fremont is a medium density urban village. The City needs to provide the data and numbers that show that HALA will produce the affordability it claims.  How much higher will developers be allowed to build in L2 zones?  HALA is a land use driven plan.  The Livability part of HALA is not defined. Fremont has not seen the infrastructure improvements that Urban Villages were to receive.  More busses are needed on routes that have busses already at capacity during the morning/afternoon commute.  Fremont does not have a community center.  There are concerns about the loss of trees when apartment projects are built.  Residents have expressed a need for dog parks.  
Minutes:  Norma made a motion to approve the August minutes as presented.  The motion passed.  NOTE:  There was no FNC meeting in September because it would have coincided with the first presidential debate. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim reported the following current balances in the FNC’s accounts:
Verity Checking:

$      290.93

46th Street Mural:   $71.39  

Verity Money Market:

   50,213.01




           

PayPal                                            324.53
2016 year-to-date figures for dues/donations total $1,500.54:  $928.54 through PayPal; $572.00 by check. These figures have stayed the same since July 25, 2016. 
The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be Monday, November 28, 2016.

